



**Waverley Residents Association Meeting Minutes
Tuesday 4 September, Catcliffe Memorial Hall 19:00 to 21:00.**

WRA Attendees

Jamie Baggaley - Chair
Karan Hopwood - Secretary
Kate Stark - Vice Chair
Neil Adshead
Neil Barstow

Apologies

Adam Worsley
Amin Sifu - Treasurer
Julie Barringer
Leesa Tingay-Price
Mark Lambert
Stephanie Healy-Bullock

Last Months Minutes were approved

Bank update

£18 room hire for September was approved.

The defibrillator has been paid for. The cost to the WRA is £900 with the AMRC paying for the remainder.

There is £13,379.21 in the bank account. The money is earmarked as follows:

£10k for the park all weather surface, £1,780.05 for events, £500 for the defibrillator and £1,099.16 unreserved.

£650 has been pledged by RMBC for the Christmas Event.

Planning/Estate Matters

A notice of closure of the red path will go up this week. The right of way past the AMRC to Whitbys will be improved prior to the closure of the path.

Neil B has sourced a free notice board with 2 glass doors and a lock on the front. Site location t.b.c.

The maintenance of the roundabouts by Manco and paid for by the residents was discussed. JB to ask Harworths/Duncan what agreement is in place with the council for the maintenance of the roundabouts by MANCO.

The next phase of the Waverley development will be towards Catcliffe and will include a sound barrier to reduce noise from the factory units. There are two parcels of land up for sale.

Policies

The Vulnerable Adults policy was carried forward to the next meeting to enable Leesa to have input.

Events

The Scarecrow Festival flyers have been distributed including an entry form which is also available on-line. This will generate a map with all the entrants for participants to follow. The event will be held mainly in the square with stalls located there. The end of Castleton Way will be closed off for the food vendors and Hope City Church will assist with road management and provide crossing points and assistance for people to cross the road.

Permission is being sought from Harworths to have a temporary crossing on the road.
There will be space for businesses to display their scarecrows.
Playmania in Orgreave will be providing scarecrow wooden spoon crafts.
The Mayor of RMBC will be in attendance to judge the entrants.

Christmas is progressing but is dependent on Duncan and the Land Trust agreeing the location as there is some discussion on the suitability of the park because of the newly laid turf. It was agreed to progress the event on Whirlow Chapel Road and part of Castleton Way.

Kate to pick up with Amin regarding the purchase of Public Liability Insurance for the WRA.
JB to approach Duncan to attend an Events Committee meeting.

Fundraising/Partnerships

Awards for All have invited us to apply for a grant of up to £50k via the people's projects. ITV are involved and they will produce a film of the project. People are then invited to vote by region and the winner gets awarded the grant. Idea is to apply for the Community garden. KS suggested getting Aston School involved. Deadline is 28 September.

JB has spoken to the RHS who are interest in working with us. JB to arrange a meeting to see what is available.

Six Monthly Meeting

The next is due in November. JB to contact Dermot at RMBC who is in charge of the Community Council to ascertain when the details of the elections for the Parish Council will be available. Also to see when the new Doctors Surgery representative would be available. We can then decide when to hold the next meeting.

Communication

The next issue of the WAVE magazine will be out shortly.

AOB

KH has signed up for "Love Where You Live" which is a borough wide scheme which aims to get people involved in looking after their local area. This provides contacts and guidance on what and how to report issues to RMBC. KH to forward the details to the WRA.

Grit bins. KH to discuss with Ian which are on MANCO land and which are on council land and how to get more bins and keep them filled up in bad weather.

Police - Clare and Sarah the PCOs are back covering Waverley. JB has had a meeting with them and bad parking needs to be reported on 101.

WRA Contacts

Amin Sifu - Treasurer

Jamie Baggaley – Chair/Harworths Liaison

Karan Hopwood – Secretary/ Manco liaison

Kate Stark - Vice Chair/Events

Leesa Tingay-Price –Child Protection/Vulnerable Adults Officer.

Mark Lambert – WRA Website

- Wave

Stephanie Healy-Bullock – Community Garden

Neil Adshead

Neil Barstow

Adam Worsley

Julie Barringer

END.